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The Committee on Foreign Affairs of the Seimas, Republic of Lithuania (hereinafter referred to as the Committee), is closely and with great concern watching the political processes taking place on the eve of the presidential election in Belarus and is of the opinion that respect for democracy, human rights, and freedoms as well as democratic, free, and fair upcoming presidential election in Belarus, meeting OSCE and other international standards, is one of the essential prerequisites for furthering cooperation between Lithuania, the entire European Union, and Belarus. 

According to the Committee, the 25 October 2010 decision by the Ministry of Justice of Belarus to deny the registration of the oppositional Belarusian Christian Democracy Party – for the third time during the last two years – despite the reassurances given on the highest political level by the Belarusian authorities that this party will be registered, raises doubts as to democratic intentions of the incumbent political leadership of Belarus.

Highlighting that a transparent and democratic election is an essential element of a free and democratic country and reaffirming that Lithuania is open for dialogue with Belarus due to the actual steps towards democratisation being taken by its political leadership, the Committee urges Belarusian authorities to ensure transparency in the upcoming presidential election and first of all:

– provide conditions for political self-expression of civil society by ensuring the freedom of assembly, the freedom of associations and by avoiding artificial obstacles to the registration of non-governmental organisations and oppositional political parties including the Belarusian Christian Democracy Party;
– provide conditions for free and independent public opinion polls and the publication of their findings;
– provide conditions for democratic opposition representatives to participate in electoral commissions at all levels;
– ensure transparent vote counting during and after the presidential election and accountability for providing conditions to independent foreign and democratic opposition representatives for direct observation of vote counting.
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